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Fogg, Mindy

From: bricom=roadrunner.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Mike Briley

<bricom@roadrunner.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 2:57 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Mike Briley
1225 S. Rice Rd., Spc 69
Ojai CA, 93023-3418
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Fogg, Mindy

From: temp10=earthlink.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of John Cloonan <temp10

@earthlink.net>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 2:13 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

John Cloonan
31 N. Laurel St. #1
Ventura CA, 93001-5066
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Fogg, Mindy

From: elaine=edellproductions.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Elaine Edell

<elaine@edellproductions.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 1:13 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Elaine Edell
5244 Bridgetown Pl
Westlake Village CA, 91362-4742
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Fogg, Mindy

From: hopeshop=sbcglobal.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Laurie Hope

<hopeshop@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 2:30 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Laurie Hope
2128 Sumac Dr
Ojai CA, 93023-4149
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Fogg, Mindy

From: kubilos.d=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Diana Kubilos

<kubilos.d@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 2:03 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Diana Kubilos
10504 Mendocino Court
Ventura CA, 93004-1200
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Fogg, Mindy

From: mcmatichlocke=sbcglobal.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Mark Locke

<mcmatichlocke@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 1:39 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Mark Locke
2282 Stow St
Simi Valley CA, 93063-3510
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Fogg, Mindy

From: sdm60=sbcglobal.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Susan Massey <sdm60

@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 1:20 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Susan Massey
30 west twisted oak drive
Simi Valley CA, 93065-8241
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Fogg, Mindy

From: katemoise=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Katherine Moise

<katemoise@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 2:07 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Katherine Moise
99 W. Shoshone St.
Ventura CA, 93001-0340
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Fogg, Mindy

From: jeffandlizo=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Jeff Otterbein

<jeffandlizo@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 2:34 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Jeff Otterbein
420 S Padre Juan Ave.
Ojai CA, 93023-2254
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Fogg, Mindy

From: nakedbear2=sbcglobal.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of John Peha <nakedbear2

@sbcglobal.net>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 3:06 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

John Peha
494 Jones St
Ventura CA, 93003-4541
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Fogg, Mindy

From: mpenhart=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Maree Penhart

<mpenhart@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 1:05 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Maree Penhart
4625 Falkirk Bay
Oxnard CA, 93035-3743
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Fogg, Mindy

From: crocco1250=aol.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Chuck Rocco <crocco1250

@aol.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 2:14 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Chuck Rocco
2298 clover
Simi CA, 93065-2647
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Fogg, Mindy

From: scott.411dude=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Scott Romanowski

<scott.411dude@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 1:43 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Scott Romanowski
3349 Crystal Circle
Simi Valley CA, 93063-1565
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Fogg, Mindy

From: bobsorel=earthlink.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Robert Sorel

<bobsorel@earthlink.net>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 1:07 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Robert Sorel
3242 Matilija Cyn Rd
Ojai CA, 93023-9530
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Fogg, Mindy

From: jaynetak=gmail.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Jayne Takvorian

<jaynetak@gmail.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 1:54 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Jayne Takvorian
1145 Calle Yucca
Thousand Oaks CA, 91360-2238



1

Fogg, Mindy

From: yenneyr=yahoo.com@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Rob Yenney

<yenneyr@yahoo.com>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 3:08 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Rob Yenney
general delivery Ventura
Ventura CA, 93001-9999
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Fogg, Mindy

From: kychiro=pacbell.net@mg.gospringboard.io on behalf of Kristofer Young

<kychiro@pacbell.net>

Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2020 1:05 PM

To: Fogg, Mindy

Subject: No More Loopholes for Oil and Gas Permits!

Dear Fogg,

I’m writing in support of efforts to amend the County’s Zoning Ordinances so that your Planning
Division and the public can have better oversight over new oil wells and facilities. In Ventura County,
thousands of oil wells operate under antiquated permits and more continue to be drilled without an
evaluation of environmental impacts. They require little consideration of nearby natural resources
and frontline communities. Antiquated permits present a grave risk to the environment, our climate,
and public health.

All new wells in Ventura County should abide by the same modern standards. Oil companies should
not be allowed to drill an unlimited number of wells, for an unlimited amount of time, and without
any evaluation of impacts to public health and the environment.

Please vote to amend the Zoning Ordinance to ensure that new wells and facilities under antiquated
permits are subject to environmental review and public notice and hearings.

Sincerely,

Kristofer Young
1218 Meyer Rd
Ojai CA, 93023-9512


